
 

 

Board of Physical Therapy 

Subcommittee Meeting on Licensure Compact 

September 27, 2016  
 

DRAFT MEETING MINUTES 

 

The Virginia Board of Physical Therapy Subcommittee met on Tuesday, September 27, 2016 at 

the Department of Health Professions, 9960 Mayland Drive, 2nd Floor, Training Room #2, 

Henrico, Virginia. 

 

SUBCOMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT: 

 

Dixie Bowman, PT, DPT, EdD, Chair 

Sarah Schmidt, PT, MPA, Board President 

Allen Jones, Jr. PT, DPT 

 

DHP STAFF PRESENT: 

 

Corie E. Tillman Wolf, Executive Director 

Lisa R. Hahn, Chief Deputy 

Lynne Helmick, Deputy Executive Director 

Missy Currier, Deputy Executive Director 

Elaine Yeatts, Senior Policy Analyst 

 

QUORUM: 

 

With 3 members present, a quorum was established. 

 

GUESTS PRESENT 

 

Tom Bohanon, PT, DPT, VPTA 

Richard Grossman, VPTA 

 

CALLED TO ORDER 

 

The Subcommittee meeting was called to order at 1:35 p.m. 

 

ISSUE FOR DISCUSSION 

 

The Subcommittee, staff and guests discussed at length the Physical Therapy Licensure 

Compact; the scope and current status of the compact; the potential impact in Virginia; the point 

of view from VPTA; the steps required for legislation; what additional information is needed; 

and the next steps. 

 

FOLLOWUP FROM DISCUSSION 

 

The Subcommittee formulated questions and information required for further discussion at the 

next meeting.  The Subcommittee discussed having a representative from the Federation of State 

Physical Therapy Boards (FSBPT) available to answer questions regarding the criminal 



 

 

background check requirement, the term “investigative information,” the renewal process, the 

anticipated fees for joining the Commission, and the scope of rules of the Commission.   The 

Subcommittee further discussed having Board counsel present to answer questions related to 

legal and/or legislative issues.  The Board discussed inviting a staff representative from the 

Board of Nursing to discuss the Nurse Licensure Compact (NLC) and how the Board of Nursing 

has managed the exchange of information, the processing of disciplinary cases, and the fee 

structure of the NLC Commission.   Finally, the Subcommittee discussed obtaining a cost 

projection to determine the potential financial impact on the Board.   

 
 

NEXT MEETING 

 

Optional meeting dates were provided to the members and notification will be made once a final 

date is set.  The Subcommittee requested that the following people be included in the meeting in 

order to aid the Subcommittee in their decisions: 

 

 Erin Barrett, Board Counsel  

 Mark Lane – FSBPT 

 A representative from Board of Nursing on Licensure Compact 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:30 p.m. 

 

 

__________________________________   ____________________________________ 

Dixie H. Bowman, PT, DPT, EdD, Chair   Corie E. Tillman Wolf, J.D., Executive Director 

 

 

________________________________   ____________________________________ 

Date        Date 


